VANDERBILT UNIVERSITY

r NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37240



Staff Advisory Council- 110 Alumni Hall- Phone 322-2750 -Fax 343-6865

TELEPHONE (615

322-731

Francene Gilmer, President

Minutes March 14, 1995 8:30 a.m. Rand Hall Dining Room

Members and guests present: Francene Gilmer, Bill Corbin, Marsha Patterson, Deborah Blunt, Janie White, James Taylor, Jodi Smith, Pam Sevy, Mary Holloran, Mary Tom Bass, Amy Jarvis, Dana Ragan, Michelle Bell, Gladys Holt, Ruby Fisher, Brent Tener, Brenda McKee, Brent Tenpenny, Kathy McTiernan, Anne Marie Talbott, Susan Davis, Zora Oatley, Janet Thomason, Jo Bilyeu, Robert Halliburton, William Longwell, Elizabeth Cermak, Susan Pudlo, Nan Bilotto, Sue King, Lewis Saettel, Karen Dolan, Susan Slay, Derrick Gragg, David Greenlee, Sandra Winters, Rosalind Johnson, Jamie Lawson, Michele Douglas, Barbara Batey, Wendy Dever, Lera Douglas, Lyle Lankford, Tracy Crouch, Bill Jenkins, Clint Davidson, Mary Jane Crockett-Green, Richard Smogur, Jeannie Rice, Jennifer Sadler.

Regrets: Cindy Miller, Karen Cunningham, Leslie Boone, Donna Smith, Paula Kral, Lynda Wyatt, Katie Sue Ford, Kurt Brobeck, Jane Tinsley, Elaine Goleski.

Minutes: The March meeting of the Vanderbilt University Advisory Staff Council was called to order by President Gilmer at 8:33 a.m. in the Rand Hall Dining Room. Ms. Gilmer opened the meeting with a reading from the book "All I Really Need to Know I Learned in Kindergarten". The minutes of the February 14, 1995 meeting were approved with a change from Bill Longwell saying that he would take ideas regarding "bikes" to the CAB.

Elizabeth Stolfus from the student chapter of Habitat for Humanity announced the building of a new house on Delaware Street starting March 18, 1995 from 7 a.m. -5 p.m. The house will be completed and dedicated to the new family on April 9, 1995 at 2:00 p.m. Monetary contributions or work on any Saturday or Sunday are

appreciated and needed.

Francene read the response to the councils most recent letter to Bill Jenkins regarding the day after Thanksgiving becoming an official university holiday. Dr. Jenkins response indicates that the day is not going to become an official holiday but that department directors are being encouraged to allow employees to take off that day if possible.

Jane Cleveland and F. Clark Williams from Traffic and Parking explained the strategies, ideas and policy development that has been going on regarding parking on campus for 1995-96. They emphasized that no decisions have been made yet. A history of T & P was given and how previous plans have been implemented. Zone One seems to work well and Zone Two should be started along the 21st Avenue corridor. The zone parking has three principals: 1. Everyone is in the same boat; 2. You can always find a space; 3. Relatively close to work location. Bill Corbin stated that a new parking building in lot 12B would be good and Bill Longwell seconded that feeling. An increase to \$120.00 per year was a rumor that was going around but Jane & F. Clark

.-.

assured us that no decisions were made yet. This was just an informational meeting and ideas and suggestions are welcomed by Jane & F. Clark.

Francene announced the merging of the University and Medical Child Care Centers. Diane Neighbors has been named the Director. Carolyn Breda, President of the Parents Advisory Council (PAC) for the University Child Care Center appealed to the Staff Council for support to retain the quality of services the parents, as consumers, have come to expect.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:32 a.m.

Submitted by,

Karen L. A. **Dolan** t{ 6:0. 4. ~ I Ctf}

Francene Gilmer, President

__9~~~